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23rd January 2013


TO:  ALL BRANCHES 


Dear Colleague, 

END BLACKLISTING

Please read the blacklisting document attached.  Thousands of GMB members’ lives are blighted by these blacklists and many members have been blacklisted for raising health and safety issues or just because they are members of a trade union.

Please also have a look at the Unions Together website and send an email to your Member of Parliament: www.unionstogether.org.uk/blacklisting.
Blacklisting is the worst form of industrial discrimination.  Please support the GMB in trying to rid the Country of this evil practice.  You never know who will be next if we don’t put a stop to these blacklists.

The GMB believes that blacklisting should be a criminal offence with perpetrators sent to jail.

Please support your union’s campaign.
Yours sincerely,
Steve Jennings 
Steve Jennings MCIPD 
Senior Organiser/Political officer

Enc.






The GMB Demands Blacklisting Must Stop Now
Secret files on thousands of workers in the construction sector resulted in people being denied employment and their livelihoods after raising legitimate health and safety concerns or exercising their human right to belong to the GMB and other trade unions. 
This secret construction blacklist was used by more than 40 of the UK’s largest construction firms. 
The majority of those blacklisted – many of whom have had their lives ruined by blacklisting - still have no idea that they were included on the secret construction blacklist which was uncovered by the Information Commissioner’s Office in a raid in 2009. 
Very serious allegations have been made that intelligence used to compile blacklists came from police officers and the security services. These must be examined in full as part of an inquiry into blacklisting. 
Although there is legislation in place to outlaw blacklisting, recent revelations have shown that it does not go far enough to protect workers and the law needs to be changed. This outrageous practice should never happen again, and anyone who continues to use blacklists should face the most serious of consequences.
The Office of the Information Commissioner must also act without any further delay to contact every individual on the blacklist so they can seek redress through the courts; the Government must also hold a full inquiry into blacklisting.	
Over 3000 workers had secret files about them kept by an organisation called “The Consulting Association”: this list resulted in their livelihoods being destroyed, their reputations being tarnished and in some cases their families, torn apart just because they raised health and safety concerns to protect themselves and their fellow workers or because they took part in trade union activity.
Having seen some of these files the level of detail is shocking; they include information about workers’ personal and family lives.  Over 40 construction companies used this list to check potential workers and it has been confirmed that blacklisting was used on major public projects.   Last week, construction firm Balfour Beatty admitted that it conducted blacklisting checks on individuals seeking work on construction of Olympic venues.
A further tragedy is that many of those affected still have no idea that they were included on the secret construction blacklist, which was uncovered by the Information Commissioner’s Office (IOC) in a raid in 2009, so have not been able to seek appropriate redress through the courts.
What can GMB members do?
Please click here to email your MP 
http://www.unionstogether.org.uk/blacklisting
Email your MP to ask them to:
1) Call for action to ensure it can never happen again – tighten up the laws currently in place to make sure that workers are fully protected. 
2) Call for a full investigation of the blacklisting allegations that have come to light recently, including major public projects such as Crossrail and the Olympic Park and how we can stop such abuses in future. 
3) Demand the ICO contacts everyone on the blacklist to make sure they know that they were included. 
Although a law is in place to prohibit blacklisting, recent revelations have made it clear that far more needs to be done to protect workers from this outrage and we need your help to ensure as many MPs as possible from all sides of the House of Commons, come and speak out against this shameful practice.
John Mann, the Labour MP for Bassetlaw, stated in the Guardian Recently. “We need an inquiry into this latest construction industry scandal. When a person's life has been affected by a secret blacklist they need to have access to this information and they should have rights to compensation. We will see, following the parliamentary debate today, whether this coalition is in fact in favour of freedom and individual liberties, because those that are will be counted alongside me in the voting lobbies”.
Justin Bowden, GMB National Officer, said “People were deprived of an honest living by these illegal tactics which blighted their families’ lives. They have been the victims of injustice over many years by multi-national companies which now seek to live off public sector contracts”. 
The GMB welcome this move by the Labour front bench to try and force the ICO to write to those blacklisted so that they can seek compensation. The ICO should have done this more than 3 years ago.
By being obstructive and unhelpful the ICO continue to place obstacles in the way of the GMB representing our members to get them justice and compensation. 
After GMB representations, the ICO finally agreed to help us check against our own membership records, to find our members on the blacklist; we found nearly 200 exact matches. However, the ICO is now failing to cooperate with Leigh Day, our solicitors, who are preparing litigation to get our members compensation at no cost.
There are a further 300 GMB members who may have been on the list but we need more information to assess this. We are using the next issue of our member’s magazine to help us do this.
The GMB’s priority is to step up the campaign to get each and every blacklisted GMB member proper compensation.
The GMB is still pushing ICO for proactive action to inform all 3,213 builders that they are on the blacklist.
If you have evidence, or believe that you have been blacklisted, please send me this information (steve.jennings@gmb.org.uk), so I can pass it to Justin Bowden at National Office.
Steve Jennings MCIPD
Senior Organiser/Political Officer	

